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DELAY IN DESPATCH OF CIRCULAR 
 
The Company has applied to the Stock Exchange for a waiver from strict compliance 
with Rule14A.49 of the Listing Rules and an extension of the date for despatch of the 
Circular to a date no later than 1 February 2010.  
 
Reference is made to the announcement of the Company dated 8 January 2010 (the 
“ Announcement ” ). Unless otherwise specified, capitalized terms used in this 
announcement shall have the same meaning as those defined in the Announcement. 
 
Pursuant to Rule 14A.49 of the Listing Rules, the Company is required to despatch a 
circular (the “Circular”) to the Shareholders within 21 days after publication of the 
Announcement. In light of the large number of Shareholders which require additional 
time for the printing of the large number of Circulars, the Company has applied to the 
Stock Exchange for a waiver from strict compliance with Rules 14A.49 of the Listing 
Rules and an extension of the date for despatch of the Circular to a date no later than 1 
February 2010. 
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